ANNOUNCEMENT: Leadership Change in Acts 29
Dear Acts 29 Family,

| am writing today to communicate a change that is happening within the leadership of Acts 29. Please watch the video and then
continue reading below.

God has greatly blessed Acts 29 in recent years. We have grown from a US church-planting network to an international family of
churches planting churches. As CEO, Steve Timmis has been instrumental in this growth and development for the past several years.
We are so thankful for the work that Steve has done and have been blessed by the work of leaders across the globe in Acts 29.

As we look toward the future, the Acts 29 Board has been prayerfully considering the future of Acts 29 and the leadership necessary
to take us there. We have come to the unanimous conclusion that while we are deeply thankful for where Steve has brought us, it is
the time for a new season of leadership in Acts 29.

Acts 29 would like to thank Steve for his years of service and leadership, and the legacy of faithfulness he is leaving behind. We want
to honor Steve by sending him on a 4-month sabbatical and paying him through the end of 2020.

As members of the Acts 29 family, you won'’t feel changes in the day to day operations of Acts 29. Our commitment to being a global
family of church planting churches is unwavering, and we will continue to hold to the values, collaborations, and initiatives to which we
have committed.

The Board has asked Brian Howard to lead as acting Executive Director for the next few months while a final decision is made
regarding the long term leadership of Acts 29.

Brothers, we would appreciate your prayers during this transition. We know that our work here is not done, and we look forward with
eager anticipation to what God has in store for Acts 29.

“And let us run with endurance the race that is set before us, looking to Jesus, the founder and perfecter of our faith, who for the joy
that was set before him endured the cross, despising the shame, and is seated at the right hand of the throne of God.” Hebrews 12:1-
2

Christ is All,
Matt Chandler

President
Acts 29



